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Greetings, UM 1829 Parties. | am sending this email on behalf of ALJ Arlow.

According to the schedule adopted at the December 16, 2019 prehearing conference, prehearing
briefs are due May 8 with the hearing to commence 3-5 days thereafter. In the intervening period,
the changes in Commission procedures for conducting public proceedings have been radically
affected by the safety precautions being taken in response to the Covid-19 pandemic. We are
therefore not yet able to conduct a hearing electronically at this time. As a consequence, the
tentative May hearing dates next week are no longer viable.

We understand that the parties have been in settlement negotiations over the last couple of weeks
and expect that changes to the current schedule may be requested by the parties.

On April 28, Ms. Rackner called and asked me to reserve July 21 for a possible alternative hearing
date, and the hearing room has been reserved accordingly. Please let me know by close of business
today if you are planning to file a motion to amend the procedural schedule (with proposed dates)
or to suspend the procedural schedule for a set period of time pending the filing of further motions.

Thank you.

Cheryl Walker

Administrative Specialist 2

Public Utility Commission of Oregon
Administrative Hearings Division ffr“

PO Box 1088 i
T

Salem, OR 97308-1088
(503) 378-2849
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